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I am writing to you as a valley resident in hopes that you will join
our community by passing Valor Elementary Academy's new
campus project on 11526 Plummer Street. | grew up and have
lived my whole life in the valley. I’ve witnessed the great impact
a campus such as Valor can have on our valley youth. Our city
can be a powerful place full of opportunities and success, if we
grant a campus such as Valor to be built. Valor Elementary serves
many underprivileged families and students already in this
community. Valor allows students to have a high-quality
education, no matter their location and social status. Valor does
not only focus on giving students a high-quality education in
academics but also focuses on social-emotional learning which is
what these students need. All of this has already been possible in
such a compact place, so I can only imagine how many resources
the school can bring to our community if it expands. Valor will be
a great asset to our community.



Communication from Public

Name: Martin Cabrera
Date Submitted: 05/12/2023 09:04 AM
Council File No: 23-0340

Comments for Public Posting: Arlene has been with Valor since 1st grade. She is now a 4th
grader and throughout all those years I've loved how tentative and
really friendly the staff and teachers have always been. There is
nothing I would change about it other than possibly having more
resources, (bigger playground, more restrooms) All and all, I love
this school and the staff.



Communication from Public

Name: emma wright
Date Submitted: 05/12/2023 09:05 AM
Council File No: 23-0340

Comments for Public Posting: 1 support the new school project. Please allow our Valor Academy
Elementary School have a new building for our students, they
deserve it.



